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I have been so impressed with how Year 13 have conducted themselves 
throughout the external examination period. I see you all around the 
hubs, ILAs and library with your final preparations and I really hope that 
when you receive your results in the summer each and every one of you 
will achieve the greatest.  It is so nice to hear of your future plans 
whether they be a relaxing holiday in the summer or acquiring work ex-
perience and part time employment.   

One of my final tasks for Year 13 is to prepare for your leavers celebra-
tion on Monday 24th June.  I have received so many wonderful photos 
showing your time with us and as I look at all of your comments in the 
yearbook it is really encouraging to read about your memories which 
have all been very positive. This time next year it will be our Year 12s 
turn but for them now we can’t wait to hear how your work experience 
week has gone and then of course there are the final preparations for 
electing our Senior Prefects, School Captains and Deputies as well as 
the last push to get ready for Year 13.  As always I wish you all the very 
best in the coming weeks. 

Mr Edwards 

Director of Sixth Form 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Useful Reminders   

Lanyards and ID Cards 

 These are required for every student in the Sixth Form 

 You are required to have both the lanyard and the ID card  

 These should be visible at all times while you are on 

site 

 This includes after school 

 These must be worn round the neck 

 This is an essential part of our safeguarding policy 

 Failure to have your lanyard means you will be sent home 

 If you subsequently miss lessons, then you will be expected to catch up this time 

Failure to return to school will be treated as truancy and result in further sanctions 

Lost Lanyards and ID Cards 

 You need to report to Ms Cross in room 101 

 Ms Cross will contact home and issue you a temporary lanyard in exchange for 

a deposit 

 Your deposit will be returned once you have returned your lanyard 

 You will need a replacement lanyard for each day until your new card has ar-

rived 

 New lanyards and ID cards can be purchased on sQuid 

 New Card £2 

 New Lanyard and Card Holder £3 

 New Lanyards and ID cards will be collected from Ms Cross in room 101 

 If you lose your temporary lanyard you will need to pay for an additional re-

placement and be issued an ACU 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Useful Reminders   

Certificates 

Please be reminded that if you have completed a qualification between now and last sum-

mer and have a overall grade/mark, your certificate is ready for collection at Reception. 

School Trips Reminder 

 

PARIS 2025  

Yr 12 Art, Photography, Graphics and MLF students please ask your families to 
check their inbox for details of how to register your interest for Paris 25 – clos-
ing date 21st June!! 

 

ICELAND 2025 

Yr12 Geography students, please ask your families to check their inbox for de-
tails of how to register your interest for Iceland 2025. Closing date 16th June!! 
DO NOT DELAY.  

 

Uni Open Day Authorisation 

If you wish to attend a University Open Day please can you follow the procedure below 
to get authorisation. 

1. Email from home with the day, time and University to visit 

2. Collect an orange slip from Ms Dell and get your teachers to initial that they have 
discussed this with you. 

Enjoy! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Useful Reminders   

UP Learn 

Support for Students Studying Maths, Economics, Psychology and  

The Sciences 

 

All students who purchased Up Learn by 14th May should have received an email from Up Learn 

to their school email address with details about how to set up their account.  

 

More than 70 students have signed up, and we hope that they enjoy making use of this resource 

over the coming weeks. 

 

Our next signup update is Monday 1st July. This will enable students to make use of the re-

sources during the last weeks of term and over the summer. 

 

A reminder that LPSB have formed an agreement with “Up Learn” to be able to offer all students 

subsidised places on their courses. We have trialled Up Learn with our current Year 13 cohort 

and have received very positive feedback from them and other schools.  

 

What is Up Learn? 

Up Learn describes itself as “a one-stop-shop for independent learning across a whole range of 

STEM subjects”.  

These subjects are: 

Mathematics 

Economics 

Psychology  

Physics 

*Chemistry 

*Biology 

 

You might want to watch some of Up Learn’s student stories: CLICK HERE 
 

When will they be able to start using it? 

To use Up Learn before the summer break, all sign-ups must be made by midnight on Monday 
1st July.  

 

For further info, contact Mr Butterworth (Key Stage 5 Raising Standards Leader) 

https://cPVJ004.na1.hs-sales-engage.com/Ctc/2L+23284/cPVJ004/Jll2-6qcW7Y8-PT6lZ3q1W3hC_Tq5x7zl0W6M9f3H44bwhtW3g6_ql3LWLdFW1Vrxc08zV9qmW18K6Z78LL9swW2ljVlx4MTkycW3s2__24bMgFRW4kXYl680l-G4T6vJs1xkxgsW5wTwGj2rgSgPW21xQ-L2pbBRRW42pjyH2tplT4W7BX89Q87vM99W89d6vy7H0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Business & Economics  

'Young Economist of the Year 2024 
 

The Royal Economic Society Young Economist of the Year competition 
2024 sponsored by KPMG UK and FT Schools aims at encouraging Year 
10 – Year 13 students to produce their own ideas in analysing contem-
porary economic problems facing the UK and the world. 

 

As such, a competition searching for the 'Young Economist of the Year 
2024' has been announced. I am looking to gauge numbers regarding 
who would like to submit an essay. The intricate details regarding the 
competition are available via the link below: 

 

https://www.discovereconomics.co.uk/young-economist-of-the-year-
competition 

 

COMPETITION DEADLINE - 12TH JULY 
Prize - YOUR PIECE WILL BE FEATURED IN THE FINANCIAL TIMES!  

A LONDON BASED EVENT WILL BE HOSTED FOR THOSE WHO MAKE 
THE SHORTLIST  

 

https://forms.office.com/e/dQFspQhhhr 

 
Complete the form above to pick your question and I will be providing 
support for all entries.  

 
This is open to all students.  

 
For any enquiries, please contact me - hgallagher@lpsb.org.uk  

 
Mr Gallagher' 

https://www.discovereconomics.co.uk/young-economist-of-the-year-competition
https://www.discovereconomics.co.uk/young-economist-of-the-year-competition
https://forms.office.com/e/dQFspQhhhr
mailto:hgallagher@lpsb.org.uk


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Langley Media and Film Oscars! 

As we move towards the very last knockings of Year 13’s exams, it was a great 
pleasure to be able to take a chance to look back over some of the amazing work they have 
produced this year at the Langley Media and Film Oscars. The quality of pieces on display 
was extraordinary as we saw the unbounded creativity of the film-makers and their actors. 
The works were shot through with humour, emotional heft and technical and narrative so-
phistication. We laughed, we gasped, we cried (repeatedly and extensively in the case of at 
least one unnamed colleague). Huge congratulations to all the winners and nominees, and 
enormous thanks to Mr Costello and his department for putting together such a sparkling 
night. 

Mr G Cook 

The Academy Selection Audience Award Films • Relax My Eyes – Jack Lansley 

• Little Freak – Will Kay 

• System – Jamie Wallen 

• Waves – Karl Johnson 

• First Times – Liv Kittle 

• Flowers – Amelia Alders 

• All The Things I will Say – Charlie Rider 

• Grown – Mia Barber  

Best Editing  • Listen Before I Go – Eve Battley WINNER 

• Do I Wanna Know? – Elliott Warner 

• Boys In The Better Land – Joe Rowland 

• One Step Ahead – Libby Walker 

• Waterfall – Amy Quigley 

• Dead To Me - Nicole Benjamin  

Best Sound  • 19:00 – Ella Fraser 

• Flowers – Amelia Alders WINNER 

• Sledge – Caiden Smith 

• In The Shadows – Eddie Taylor 

• Every Morning – Savannah Leslie  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Langley Media and Film Oscars! 

Best Production Design  • Everybody’s Changing – Maria Alves De Almeida 

• Getting Older – Madeleine Elphinstone 

• Pride – Tansy Deller-Bales 

• System – Jamie Wallen WINNER 

• One Way Trigger – Bea Thomas  

Best Cinematography  • Little Freak – Will Kay WINNER 

• Infrunami – Mia Barry 

• Set Fire to the Rain – Lauren Prince 

• A Swan Song – Chloe Phillippo 

• Nothingness – Harry Williams 

• Take Me Home – Scarlett Harold  

Best Actor – Media Production  • Eddie Lansley – Relax My Eyes 

• Emily Gunn – This is What Makes Us Girls 

• Jas Haffenden – Grown WINNER 

• Libby Walker – Take Me Home 

• Liv Bentley – Set Fire To The Rain  

Best Actor – Film Production  • Aidan Dowling Dop – All The Things I Will Say WINNER 

• Anna Davies – All The Things I Will Say 

• Olivia Fraser – 19:00 

• George Budden – One Step Ahead 

• Emily Johnson - Waves  

Academic Award  • Summer O’Leary 

• Sandra Barnes-Palma 

• Maddie Larkman  

Best Screenplay  • Postponed Vows – Sandra Barnes-Palma 

• Haunting Shadows – Ruby Chalker WINNER 

• How I Met My Mother – Liv Bentley 

• Nepo Baby – Ben Messenger  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Langley Media and Film Oscars! 

Best Print Design  • Invision – Mia Barry WINNER 

• Buzz – Mia Barber 

• Resonance – Amanda Andrews 

• Sound Waves – Katie Berry  

Best Television Sequence  • The Gym – Adam Frini 

• Sledge – Caiden Smith WINNER 

• In The Shadows – Eddie Taylor 

• Nothingness – Harry Williams 

• Tragedy In Nottingham – Brooke Dellow 

• Inside London Crime – Haydn Elgood  

Best Music Video  • Listen Before I Go – Eve Battley 

• Little Freak – Will Kay 

• System – Jamie Wallen 

• Relax My Eyes – Jack Lansley 

• Grown – Mia Barber WINNER 

• First Times – Liv Kittle  

Best Short Film  • Flowers – Amelia Alders 

• Waves – Karl Johnson WINNER 

• All The Things I Will Say – Charlie Rider 

• 19:00 – Ella Fraser 

• A Swan Song – Chloe Phillippo  

Best Director  • All The Things I will Say – Charlie Rider WINNER 

• Grown – Mia Barber 

• Relax My Eyes – Jack Lansley 

• System – Jamie Wallen 

• Waves – Karl Johnson  

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Langley Media and Film Oscars! 

Oscar winners Maddie Larkman, Summer O’Leary and  Sandra Barnes Palma with Head 
of Media & Film Studies, Mr Costello 

Charlie Rider, winner of  Best Director, celebrates  

with Mr Savill 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating Success! 

Congratulations to Robert O'Donnell in 
Year 12 for having his artwork 'Croydon 
Pub' accepted for the Royal Academy 
Young Artist's Summer Show 
online.  Robert was exploring decay and 
abandoned spaces leading him to create 
this replica of an abandoned pub in 
Croydon with clay.  He then took the 
sculpture to the location to photograph 
his piece next to its influence.  Well done 
Robert for an exciting artwork. Please 
see his work at the online exhibition at 
https://
youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/ from 
July 16th. 

The NHS Volunteer Celebration Awards 

 

On Friday 7th June 2024, these 4 students: Ben Gill, Jade 
Warwick, Tirion Hill and Charlie Pickup were invited to 
attend the NHS Volunteer Celebration event over at Kings 
College, Denmark Hill. 

This was a special occasion to thank all the volunteers that 
give up their time to support the NHS. 

Langley Boys have a special partnership with Bethlem Hospital, where our students volunteer 
weekly in the community centre, interacting with, and supporting the in-patients. This is 
offered to our Med Prep society, psychology students and any student wishing to help in the 
community.  All LPSB students undergo an extensive training programme before they start. 
We would like to congratulate all our students who give up their time to do this worthwhile 
and important role.  Zoe Vasquez-Sanchez from Bethlem Hospital invited these students to 
say a special thank you for their commitment to the volunteering role this year.  

https://youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/
https://youngartists.royalacademy.org.uk/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating Success! 

LPSB Green Badge Ambassadors 

 

We are delighted to introduce our first LPSB Green Badge Ambassadors. They have com-
pleted mental health training with our school counsellor, Mrs Bullen. They have also made 
regular contributions to our Mental Health Society. As representatives of the Mental 
Health Society, the Green Badge Ambassadors will act as a student led support system for 
peers.  

 

Congratulations and thank you to:- 

 

Abigail Coates 
Fraser Jackson 
Cillian Tookey 
Luke Tierney 
Oscar Child 
George Pretty 
Silke Carter 
 

We are proud of these sixth form role models and are looking to appoint more Green 
Badge Ambassadors in the future.  

'Together, we break the stigma surrounding men's 
mental health and foster a community that under-
stands and uplifts. Join us in embracing vulnerabil-
ity, sharing experiences, and cultivating resilience. 
Let's redefine what it means to be strong, together. 

This will be a safe space for all sixth form students 
whereby the importance of men's mental health is 
paramount.'  

Mental Health 
Society: 
When:  Monday 
lunchtime 

Where:  RM 557 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Juanito: Level 4 Business Development Apprentice, Carrington Blake 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Celebrating Success! 

We are delighted that several Year 13s have successfully secured Apprenticeships over the 
last few months. The application process can be rigorous and challenging, especially when 
also studying for exams and it is a testament to their determination, professionalism and tal-
ent that they have achieved successful outcomes.  We will be highlighting and congratulating 
Year 13 students each week for the remainder of the term.  This week we would like to con-
gratulate Juanito who has shared his insight into the application process and some top tips 
for fellow students still on the application journey!  

The role: 

Telesales and Business Development  

18 month duration 

 Why did you apply? 

I was very lucky as the first apprenticeship I applied 
for got back to me and offered me an interview and I 
managed to secure the job position.  I knew I wanted 
to work in business development, so this role is per-
fect for me. 

 
 

 

1.  Always double check and reread emails for any spelling mistakes and to make sure  grammar is on 
point 

2.  Reply back to emails in a timely manner.  

3.  When I got the interview, I made sure I was on time and wore a shirt and tie to give a good profession-
al first impression.  

4.  Make sure to do research on the company beforehand, this proved useful as I was able to answer the 
questions I was asked during the interview. 

5.  Also make sure to ask good questions too, for example,  "What does the average working day like?" 
and "What is the team like?" 

6. Just make sure you are confident and have a notepad near you with details and you will be fine! 

If any other student would like to share their Apprenticeship journey,  

please see us in the Careers Hub , room 153.  



Year 12 Geography Field Trip 

 

 

 

Year 12 Geography Fieldwork 

Our Year 12 Geographers have started their independent investigations down on the South Coast on a series of 
fieldtrips down to Birling Gap and Camber Sands in East Sussex. Travelling by minibus down to both gorgeous coastal 
locations the students embarked on the data collection section of their non-examination assessment. The course-
work they will produce forms 20% of their final grade, so it was brilliant to see the effort and endeavour they put in 
to exploring and investigating the two contrasting environments. The students develop their own research questions 
and lines of enquiry, so it’s been fantastic to see such a diligent group of students taking ownership over their re-
search.  

Broadly, the students are either investigating the varying causes of coastal recession at Birling Gap, which forms part 
of the spectacular Seven Sisters coastline or they will be looking into the human causes of damage to the dunes at 
Camber Sands. Every year we are so impressed by the work rate and effort and of course, the understandable en-
thusiasm for getting out and doing some Geography in the open air! 

Thanks to all the Geography teachers involved for their time and effort, to Mr Game for his outstanding minibus 
driving and, most of all, the students for being Geography Legends as always! 

 



 

 

 

 
 

A Sixth Form-led Mental Health Society: 
When:  Monday lunchtimes   

Where:  RM 557 

If you are interested in sports, please click here for a list of clubs available to 
you this Spring:- 

Extra Curricular Sports Timetable—Sixth Form Clubs Spring 2024 

   

• Do you want free biscuits? 

• Do you want to come to joint events with LPGS? 

• Do you want to engage in student- led discussion 

• Join us Wednesdays in Room 619 at lunchtime (bring 

your own lunch) 

 Starting after half term 

 All year groups welcome 

 3.10pm—3.50pm Tuesdays 

 Room 202 

 See Mrs Huseyin for 

more details. 

 LPSB Christian Union 

 Tuesdays 1.15pm— 1.45pm 

 Room 561 

 Discuss the Christian faith 

 Hear from external speakers 

 Consider the Bible 

 Pray and reflect 

 

 
 All Sixth Formers welcome 

 Interesting topics/current affairs 

relating to Black people and cul-

ture. 

 Challenging and fun debates 

 Tuesdays 1.15— 2pm Rm607 

 Med Prep Society 

For aspiring doctors, dentists and 

vets 

We meet on Thursdays in Room 309 at 1.15pm. 

You must be studying A Level Chemistry if you 

want to apply for medical, dental or vet school. 

Focus on Societies and Clubs... 

 
'Together, we break the stigma surrounding men's 
mental health and foster a community that under-
stands and uplifts. Join us in embracing vulnerabil-
ity, sharing experiences, and cultivating resilience. 
Let's redefine what it means to be strong, together. 

This will be a safe space for all sixth form students 
whereby the importance of men's mental health is 
paramount.'  

https://langleyparkboys.s3.amazonaws.com/uploads/document/Sixth-Form-Clubs-Spring-2024.pdf?t=1706875190


 

 
Next Steps 

Work Experience  

Next week Year 12 are out on their work experience placements.  We appreciate it has 
been challenging to find suitable placements and would like to congratulate all those stu-
dents who have found a position, as well as thanking families for their support.  We have 
a handful of students without an in-person placement.   If students are without a place-
ment, they  will be expected to come into school for registration and complete virtual 
work experiences.   An email will be going home to families directly affected.  

Many thanks 
Careers  

Lloyds- insight day  

Over half term 30 of our amazing sixth form students attended a tour and talk at Lloyds , 
hosted by alumni George Squibb, who left sixth form last year to pursue an apprenticeship 
with Lloyds.  George is in his first year and loving every moment of this new chapter and 
students were inspired as he toured us round this iconic building in the heart of Lon-
don.  We learnt about the 300-year history of Lloyds as an insurance marketplace, their 
apprenticeship programme and the many opportunities available to young people starting 
their career in the industry.  The day culminated in a networking event, where our stu-
dents were given the opportunity to talk to current apprentices about their role and expe-
riences of the company, plus how to network and make the most out of upcoming insight 
days.  An amazing opportunity for the students! We would like to congratulate them on 
their professionalism and taking the time out of their half-term to invest in their future.   



 

 
Next Steps (Continued..) 

South London and Maudsley NHS Trust are offering work experience place-
ments from the 15 – 19 July 2024. : Work experience - South London and 
Maudsley (slam.nhs.uk) for 16-18 year olds who are interested in pursuing 
and working in the NHS.  Opportunities include: 

Supporting Learning and Development at Bethlem Hospital 

Admin NHS Careers at Maudsley Hospital Denmark Hill 

A deep dive into NHS careers at Maudsley Hospital Denmark Hill 

What is a Psychiatrist – what they do and how they train at Kings College 
Hospital and Bethlem 

A deep dive into careers in Occupational Therapy at Bethlem Hospital  

Learning about the Community Mental Health setting at the Chaucer Re-
source Centre in Rotherhithe 

If interested in applying, please email klovett@lpsb.org.uk for more de-
tails.  

 

 

Find out More 

https://slam.nhs.uk/work-experience
https://slam.nhs.uk/work-experience
mailto:klovett@lpsb.org.uk
https://www.rutc.ac.uk/news-events/events/event/14-open-event


 

 
Next Steps (Continued..) 

Med Prep- year 12 PBL session 

 

We were delighted to have medical student Fraser Beard- LPSB alumni 2020,  in the 
careers hub to run a PBL (problem-based learning) session with our year 12 Med Prep 
group.   

PBL is the preferred teaching style at many medical schools these days, and allows stu-
dents to learn though case studies, looking at patient history, medical notes such as 
ECGs, haemodynamic data, and family history. Fraser led the students in case about a 
young 14-year-old male with centralised chest pain. The students were then able to 
talk though the case and come up with a diagnosis of HOCM- hypertrophic obstructive 
cardiomyopathy. This was an innovative way to teach, as our students were able to 
provide their own reasoning based on the information. He also discussed the Gillick 
competencies and Fraser guidelines which students should know about when treating 
children. Fraser is now a 4th year medical student at Hull and York medical school and 
wishes to specialise in remote medicine one day. He regularly comes back to support 
LPSB Med prep. 

~Med Prep is the society that supports sixth formers with the additional criteria needed to ap-
ply for medicine, dentistry, and veterinary science. Please see Mrs Hasan, room 309 for details. 

Fraser Beard- LPSB alumni 2020 



 

 

 

 

Next Steps (Continued..) 

An open day is the best way to get a real taste of university life. You can ex-
plore the local area, check out the facilities on campus, and speak to current 
staff and students. Visit the UCAS University Open Day Site for everything you 
need to know to plan and get the most out of your visit.  

 

Search for an Open Day 

https://www.ucas.com/undergraduate/what-and-where-study/university-open-days
https://www.ucas.com/explore/search/events?query=


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your Diary…..2024 

Year 13 Public Exams On-going — 25th June 

Year 12 Work Experience Week 17th June — 21st June 

Year 13 Leavers’ Celebration (MPH) Monday 23rd June 

Next Steps Day (Year 12) Thursday 11th July 

 

 

Absence Reporting 

 If you are going to be absent from school it is your responsibility to make sure that the 

school is contacted on the day of the absence. Please ask a parent/carer to inform the school by 

9.00am 

Contact Ms Dell on 020 8639 4705 or email adell@lpsb.org.uk 

Punctuality 

 You must register punctually at 8.20am every morning and at 1.05pm every afternoon. 

  If you arrive late, you must sign in at the late desk in the Sixth Form Study Centre. Failure to 

do so will result in you receiving an unauthorised absence mark. 

  If you are 20 minutes late in the morning you will be given a blue card which will mean a 30-

minute detention after school. 

Lanyards 

 Please remember to wear your lanyard around school at all times. This is a safeguarding 

requirement of the school. 

Your Sixth Form Environment 

Please keep all the Sixth Form areas clean and tidy and dispose of your litter in the bins provided 

around the school. This will ensure that your environment is a pleasant one in which to study and 

to spend time at lunch and break. 

Absence Reporting 


